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Pitman Road Church of Christ 

Dear Church Family, 

We are thankful and delighted that so many came together to celebrate Me-
morial Day! And what a lovely day we were blessed with. So many of us 
worked together to make it happen. Our “Solid Gold” LIFE Group and others 
got all of the canopies set up on Friday. After worship on Sunday the “Meet, 
Greet, and Eat,” “Young Adults,” and “Solid Gold” LIFE Groups, along with 
some others, joined together to set up tables, chairs, games, and put up 
decorations.  

On Monday, at the start of the picnic, Dan Cooper and Paul Stanford set the 
tone for the day with words of encouragement, enlightenment, and prayer. 

Thanks to Harry Ake for making sure we had plenty of ice, and to Bonnie 
Wilson for taking charge of the beverage center.  

A BIG “thank you” goes to our four grill masters: Ray Holmes, Joe Marshall, 
Dave Perine, and Ray Wilson. Didn’t they do a fine job! 

We missed Greg Krinks as our “director of parking” this year, but Tom Toy 
and Corny did a great job filling in.  Our neighbors, the Allens, Ginleas, 
Cliffords, and Holtshousers allowed cars to be parked on their properties.  

Dorothy and Charles Seitz made sure the Port-a-Potty stayed clean. A job 
that often goes unthanked, but is  greatly appreciated! 

Thanks to so many who cooked and contributed food. Thanks to all those 
who helped serve food...and we must not forget those who washed dishes!  

Don’t we have some awesome talent among us?  Thank you Brian Klein-
eweber for organizing our entertainment, and those who assisted him and 
shared their talents. 

All of the kids enjoyed the pool in safety...thanks to our lifeguards Keon 
Kleineweber and Jen Pearl. 

Wow! What a day! We even had a crew show up the next day to dismantle 
and store away canopies, chairs, tables and games for another year.  

Thank you to all those named and unnamed for a job well done! To God be 
the glory! 

Love you all! 
Phyllis and Corny Walker 

PS: Missing any items you may have left at the picnic? Call Phyllis or check in 
the Family Life Center. 

And thank you Corny and Phyllis for once again hosting this annual 
event that we all look forward to each year!  

Thank You for Another Wonderful Memorial Day Picnic! 

Paul Stanford shares  
opening remarks on ‘Freedom.” 

Joe Marshall, one of our  
awesome “grill masters!” 

Charles Peterson, Cindy Holden, Alana  
Peterson, and Brian Kleineweber perform. 
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It is  
amazing 
what one 
prayer 
prayed for 
one man  
will do. 

Dan is leading  
a group of 20 

on a tour 
through 

Greece and 
Turkey,  

following in 
the  footsteps 
of the Apostle 

Paul.  
Here are 

some  
highlights  

so far! 

Dan Cooper 
aka 

“Dan, Dan,  
the Preacherman” 

From Daniel's Den 

ONE 

Carlos told this story on Sunday during class:  A boy was throwing starfish back into the ocean.  
There were hundreds on the seashore.  The older man said, “You can’t make a difference.  There 
are too many.”  The boy reached down and picked up another one, and threw it back into the 
ocean.  “I made a difference to that one,” he said. 

Jane Hanuszczyk beamed as she shared how God has been working in her life.   “I have been pray-
ing for a man (I didn’t even know his name) for a year.  I have prayed that God would break his 
heroin addiction.  I prayed every day for a year.   l learned last week that the man has been clean 
for 95 days.”   Praise God!  It is amazing what one prayer prayed for one man will do. 

Last Sunday I was in the back of the auditorium serving as an usher.  After he had served Com-
munion, Bill Wills came up to me and asked, “Do you need a break?”  I responded, “Sure.  Would 
love to go and sit with my wife during the rest of worship and the sermon.”  Bill is a servant, and 
is always looking for opportunities to help and serve others.  He is making a difference.  

The Kingdom of God grows because of what one person does, multiplied by tens and hundreds.   
You may think “I can’t do much.”  But one person is just enough to make a difference.  What is 
God leading you to do?  Will you do it?   

         -Merle (Glynn) 

A Few Moments with Merle    

Merle (Glynn) Durham 
Visitation Minister 

In Ancient Athens: 
 
Left: Dan and Kath-
erine at the steps 
up to Mars Hill, site 
of the Areopagus, 
where Paul gave 
his “To An Unkown 
God” speech, re-
counted in Acts 17. 
 
Right: At the  
Parthenon on the 
Acropolis.  

In Ancient Corinth:  Dan at the entrance to 
the Agora, the market 
place where Paul sold 
tents to earn his income.  

The group getting a lesson on the history of 
Ancient Corinth while visiting the ruins. The Temple of Apollo 
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Sign up now, at the Information Center,  for the annual 
NYC trip with our visiting TIME team. This year, the trip will 
be on June 26th. There are 29 seats available, first come, 
first served.  

Honoring Our Graduates  

Jacob A. Kauffman, 
Paul and Kim’s son, and 
Rich and JoAnn Ruh-
land’s grandson, will 
graduate from Glassbo-
ro High School on June 
19th. Jacob was award-
ed a scholarship to Se-
ton Hall University, but 
has chosen instead to 
attend  Rowan Universi-
ty this fall, pursuing a 
BA in Elementary  Edu-
cation and a BS in 
Mathematics.  Congrat-
ulations Jacob and best 
wishes as you begin an 
ambitious college education!         

Gabriel De Tolla, 
Alice’s son, gradu-
ated from Seton 
Hall University on 
May 19th, Cum 
Laude, with a BA in 
Broadcasting & 
Visual Media.  Ga-
briel plans on pur-
suing a Master’s 
Degree in Health 
Care Administra-
tion and has been 
awarded a Gradu-
ate Assistant posi-

tion at Seton Hall this fall. Congratulations Gabriel on your 
graduation and best wishes as you continue your educa-
tion!  

Gabriel with his sister Ally  

John &  Kathy Ashton, and Clay Olley departed this past 
Friday for Peru. They will meet up with the rest of the med-
ical team, Latin American Missions from Forrest Park 
Church of Christ in Valdosta, Georgia. They will travel to Ica, 
Peru, a small city on the coast where they will provide med-
ical care, perform various service projects, present Vacation 
Bible School, and supply for some basic needs in way of 
food, hygiene items, clothing, and some not so basic needs 
like toys. They will return Monday June 9th.  

This is Kathy's 14th year to go with L.A.M. to Peru. John has 
accompanied Kathy in the past. This is Clay’s first trip.  Clay 

is very interested in 
missions, and this is 
his first international 
missions trip! 

Please pray for John, 
Kathy, and Clay, as 
well as the rest of the 
mission team, for a 
productive and safe 
trip. 

Clay showing off his 
mission team t-shirt. 

Send Me…... 

Housing is needed for the visiting TIME team that is serv-
ing us during VBS this year.  They arrive on Saturday night, 
June 21, and depart on a Friday morning, June 27. Barbara 
Britton has agreed to coordinate the housing, so if you’d be 
willing to open your home to some mission team members, 
please contact Barbara Britton at 609-682-4502 or 
bbbrittonreb2@gmail.com to volunteer. 

VBS News 
 

18thirty New Classes 

Jacob Kauffaman 

mailto:bbbrittonreb2@gmail.com
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Red Cross Blood Drive 
Friday, June 13th,   

2:00 –6:00 PM 
 

As summer is rolling in, so is our 
next Red Cross blood drive. We are 

once again requesting your help in meeting our 2014 blood 
drive goals. We offer two opportunities per year to give 
blood right here at the Pitman Road building.  

This past year was challenging. There were many illnesses 
and new rules and guidelines that prevented us from meet-
ing our goals. For example, if you receive immunizations 
within 60 days of the blood drive, you may not give. There-
fore, several showed up to give blood only to be informed 
that eligibility requirements were not met.  

I implore your help this year in assisting us in surpassing our 
goals. I don’t need to remind anyone of the tragedies that 
have occurred in our congregations and families in which 
blood was used in an attempt to save a precious life. Please 
consider donating a unit at this upcoming blood drive.  The 
signup sheet is on the information center counter. If you 
have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. Thank you in advance for your service.  

–Lea Ann Kellum  

 

18thirty 18thirty   Saturday, June 28Saturday, June 28
th  th  

    7:007:00--9:00 PM9:00 PM  

Events! 

ARE WE DONE YET? 
Have you ever worked a job 
and at the end of the day 
wondered if you finished everything that needed to be 
done?  Come to the Wednesday Night Family Promise ses-
sions on either June 11th or June 18th.  We will get down 
to the “nuts & bolts” of what tasks must be completed dur-
ing our host weeks.  We will cover topics including: how to 
find the answers to questions that may arise; where to find 
daily schedules of volunteers who cook, drive or host; how 
to identify which rooms are the guest rooms and which 
rooms are the overnight host rooms; locking up for the 
night; and what to do in an emergency.  There will also be 
time to ask questions.   

Also, sign up now for our next host week, July 6th-13th, at 
the Family Life Center. Many volunteer slots are still avail-
able! 

Contact John Ashton or Mary Collier if you have any ques-
tions about volunteering or these sessions. 

We have scheduled  a bus trip  for 
November 15th to go to the Amer-
ican Music Theater in Lancaster, 
Pa. to see Joy To the World. This 
show includes music, dance, inspi-
rational singing and light-hearted comedy that will touch 
your heart with the true meaning of Christmas. There are 
65 tickets available. The cost is $79.00 for adults, $77.00 for 
seniors (60+), $60.00 for ages 11-17 and $49.00 for ages 4-
10.  The cost includes bus, show tickets and dinner at the 
Shady Maple restaurant. There will be time for shopping at 
the Rockvale Square outlets. Sign up now at the Infor-
mation Center. You can also sign up by contacting Brian 
Holden by phone or e-mail. All money is due by September 
7th. Brian’s contact information is: 
856881-6792 - home  856 759-2542 - cell 
e-mail: bcholden94@hotmail.com 

 Ministers, Elders, and  
Deacons Meeting  

NEXT Saturday, June 7th 
12:00—2:00 PM,  

in the  
Family Life Center.  

Lunch will be provided.  
 

We will continue to focus on God’s vision for our church. All 
ministers, elders, and deacons are urged to attend. This is 
an exciting time for our church, and we would like the en-
tire leadership to be present and a part of the discussion. 
Please RSVP by June 3rd to Carlos or Dottie so that the 
appropriate amount of food and materials are prepared.  

MED Meeting 
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Anita O'Hara suffered serious injuries 
after a fall the Friday before last. She 
has fractures in her arm and shoulder. 
She will be Elmwood Hills Rehabilita-
tion Center, 425 Woodbury Turners-
ville Road, Blackwood, NJ 08012, for 
about 6 weeks until she is healed and 
able to care for herself.  Anita would 
love visitors!  

5 

Praises!!!  

Gina Rowe Carr’s kidney function is resuming! Doctors are very 
encouraged with Gina’s progress; they will begin to reduce dialy-
sis time gradually, and expect her kidneys to return to full func-
tion within the year. George is very thankful for all of your pray-
ers! 

David Abrahan has gotten a new job in Houston! The Abrahans 
are settling in well in their new home and are very excited about 
the future! 

Noreen Wills is feeling much better after treatment for another 
bout with Lyme’s Disease.  

The Coopers, along with other members and friends, have ar-
rived safely in Greece. Please continue to pray for a great trip 
and safety! 

Prayers Requested: 

Ed Cerquoni was rushed to the hospital on Thursday for an 
emergency appendectomy. 

John Oncay, Kelly Spenser’s dad, is recovering from back surgery 
this past Friday. 

April Sykes was treated with injections for her severe neck pain 
last week. Please pray that April does get relief with this treat-
ment.  

Jessica Sikes, please continue to pray as Jessica deals with ef-
fects of chemotherapy along with her other chronic health con-
ditions. the Sikes covet our prayers.  

Carol Schweitzer, long time family friend of Diana Ford & Jayne 
Schofield has been diagnosed with cancer. 

Baby Farrah, 11 month old niece of a friend of the Isaziga family, 
has been diagnosed with two holes in her heart and in conges-
tive heart failure.  

Jean, Joyce Reimels sister, who lives in Florida, is recovering 
from heart valve replacement surgery.  

Peggy Kauffman, former member, and mom to Paul Kauffman, 
recovering from stroke. 

Signa Cook, recovering from stroke. 

Ted Howard, former member here has been diagnosed with 
prostate cancer. It was caught early and he has a good progno-
sis.  

Linda Ake is doing better and has been able to walk without sup-
port.  Please continue to pray that Linda’s bone fractures will 
stop occurring.   

Expecting: Ryoko and David Marshall, November. 

Engaged:  
Steven Perine & Stephanie Romero, November 15.  
Timothy Holmes & Paige Rothmaller,  April 4, 2015. 

This Week’s Prayer Requests 

Update on Anita O’Hara 



 

 Sunday Schedule    

Our Ministers 
 

Evangelist 
        Dan Cooper ........................ dcooper@coChrist.org 
Minister 
        Carlos Isaziga ...................... cisaziga@coChrist.org 
Visitation Minister 
        Glynn Durham ................ gdurham1@coChrist.org  

 

         Office Staff 
 

Dottie Grillo .............................. dgrillo@coChrist.org 
 

Annette Perine ................. annette.perine@gmail.com 
  

Our Elders 
 

Mike Broyles ....................... mbroyles1@comcast.net 
 

Horatio Fenton ............. HoratioFenton@comcast.net 
 

Greg Krinks ................................. 856-881-2039, hm 
 .................................. Greg.Linda.Krinks@gmail.com 
 

Mike Lazar .................teacher.engineer@comcast.net 
 

Dave Perine .................... davidt.perine@comcast.net 
. 

Larry Point ......................................... 856-769-0836 
 

Dwight Thompson ........................ 609-561-8561, hm 
 .................................................. 609-287-0109, cell  
 .................................... DOThompson@comcast.net 

 

Our Deacons 
 

Bud Britton ................................. Grounds Maintenance  

Derrick Busch ............................................ Young Adults 

Tim Davis ............................................................. Teens 

Tony DeStefano .........................Body Life & Fellowship 

Matt Downing .................................................. Worship 

Glynn Durham............................................. LIFE Groups 

Darren Fields ...................................... Greeters Ministry 

Brian Holden ...................... Special Activities; Body Life 

Garth Hutchinson ............................... Local Evangelism 

Larry Kellum, Jr. ................................... Caring &Sharing 

Brian Kleineweber ........................ Financial Consultant 

Brian Mansdoerfer . Building Maintenance; Jr. Worship 

Chuck Olley .......................................................... Teens 

Aaron Pearl .................................... Children’s Activities 

John Peoples ....................... New Member Involvement  

Steve Pierre-Jacques...................................................... 

 ........... Audio Visual; Information Technology; Website 

Rich Rinne 

Jay Schneider ................................. Serving Our Seniors 

Carl Steiner ....................................... World Evangelism 

Manny Vander Vennen ................................................. 

 ................................... Church Directory, Kids for Christ 

Bill Wills ............................................ Barnabas Ministry 

9:00 AM  Bible Classes  
10:00 AM Worship     

LIFE Groups  (below) 

5:30 Fellowship Meal 

7:00 Bible Classes 

7:45 Devotional 

Wednesday Schedule 

Serving Us Today 

Nursery                                         Brittany Spaeth, Erin Downing 

Kids For Christ Nicole Ramundo & Kevin Powell 

Jr. Worship Brian Mansdoerfer  

Hall Monitor: Bible Class Volunteers Needed 

Hall Monitor: Worship Volunteers Needed 

Safety Assist TBA 

Safety Assist TBA 

Greeters: Front Entrance Glynn and Debbie Durham 

Greeters: Back Entrance Anthony and Gwen Phillips 

Ushers Leonard Collier, Waverly Hale 

Information Desk Linda Prenger 

Shepherd’s Call Larry Point 

Song Leader Brian Kleineweber 

Communion  Derrick Busch 

Bible Class 142 

Worship 247 

LIFE Groups Memorial Day  

Wednesday 111 

Contribution  $8,060 

Fiscal YTD Goal $455,414 

Contribution YTD $471,406 

Over Budget $15,992  

 

Last Week 

Group Location Contact 

Bereans Murray's @ Noon 856-464-8595 

Brook Besor Enjoy your summer!  

Convenience Group Church Building @ Noon 856-589-1500 

Hammonton Group Broyles @ 5 PM 609-561-8532 

Kingdom Kids Enjoy your summer!  

Meet, Greet, and Eat TBA 856-589-1500 

Solid Gold Lazars @ 6PM 856-223-1699 

Teens Church Building @ Noon 856-589-1500 

Vineland TBA 856-839-0051 

Circle of Sisters Prenger's, Tuesday @ 7 PM 856-689-7932 

Young Adults Church Building @ Noon 856-589-1500 

L.I.F.E. Group Locations Today 

 

 

New summer Quarter 

Classes Begin Today! 


